
January 5, 2021 

Village of Somerset Board of Public Affairs Meeting 

 

Members present were: Jim Wilson, Karen Cooperider and Greg 
Litzinger.  Also attending was Ike Hynus. 

Minutes: Karen motioned to approve the minutes from December 15, 
2020, seconded by Jim. 

Pay Ordinance 22-2020: Greg motioned to approve, seconded by Karen. 

Discussion concerning leak at 307 South Columbus Street.  Ike stated 3 
separate tests indicated it was not treated water.  However, the board 
wants this issue checked out further.  Try to dig area by hand, if no results 
are found get an excavator to dig until to origin of the water run-off is found. 

Bill Mohler reported a hydrant leak on North Drive, Ike will check this out 
and report back to the Board. 

The Board stated the meter recently purchase for the Sewer Plant needs to 
be installed ASAP and monitored to ensure the integrity of the water lines 
in the plant. 

The north ditch at the Sewer Plant is now cleaned out but the gear 
reduction needs to be installed. 

One of the motors on the south ditch at the Sewer Plant is going bad.  Jim 
motioned to order a new motor at a cost of $3772.86, seconded by Karen. 

Ike expressed concern that Water & Sewer employees do not have N-95 
masks available for use. (They are using less effective masks.)  The Board 
request N-95 masks be available and all Water & Sewer employees wear 
them. 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 


